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The club calendar is on the last page of this magazine. Special events, tours, and meetings are listed. 
To see the full calendar of events, go to our website at OCSC.CLUB 

The History of Independence Day 

The American Revolutionary War began in April of 1775, at a time when Americans were unhappy with the British ruling of the 
colonies. This hostility towards the country was furthered in 1776 with the publication of Thomas Paine’s pamphlet titled “Common 
Sense”. 
 

On June 7th,1776 a Congress with representatives from all colonies met in Philadelphia. It was during this meeting that Richard 
Henry Lee made a compelling argument in favor of the colonies independence from Britain. So, a committee was formed, 
comprising several American household names: Thomas Jefferson, John Adams, Roger Sherman, and Benjamin Franklin. They 
were tasked with drafting a formal document declaring the independence of the colonies from Great Britain, with the intent of form-
ing their nation. 
 

Thomas Jefferson wrote most of the Declaration with the help of others in revising and improving it. Jefferson's political back-
ground and experience with writing other statements in the nation's defense made him most suitable for this job. 
 

After its completion, Congress unanimously cast its votes in favor of the Declaration of Independence on July 2nd, and it was 
Officially adopted on July 4th. 
 

The Declaration of Independence contained five sections: 
 

 the introduction  

 the preamble 

 the body is divided into two sections and 

 the conclusion 
 

On July 8th, 1776, the Declaration had its first public reading and brought a feeling of relief and victory to the young nation. 
 

July 4th was officially made a federal holiday by Congress in 1870. In 1941, a law was passed turning it into a paid holiday for 
federal employees that became a bigger symbol of patriotism over the years. 
 

The day of July 4th (Independence Day) has been since known as America’s Birthday, and is mostly a day to pay tribute to 
those of the first American generation who fought for their freedom.  
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From the President  
 
 

Greetings! 
 

I’m keeping it short and sweet this month. 
 
We have new daily specials in our bar/restaurant, many changes even a full lineup 
of healthy salads. Since that's all I’m supposed to eat, I guess this is a good change. 
Since we’ve made some changes, the next time you're at the club shooting, racing, 
or fishing, or maybe you’re just out here throwing tomahawks, instead of going to a 
restaurant on Dixie Hwy. how about stopping in and give your club a try. 
 
All for now, Gary  

 
 
SCSA, USPSA, and IDPA matches have started for the season on the APR with SCSA on the 1st 
Sunday, USPSA on the 2nd Sunday, IDPA on the 3rd Saturday.  Signup via Practiscore or in 
person till 9:45 am on match day. Matches start at 10 am. 
 

SCSA, USPSA, and IDPA practice sessions are all underway outdoors each week on the APR. 
IDPA practices are Monday at 10 am & Thursday at 5 pm. The USPSA / SCSA sessions are on 
Wednesdays at 5:00 pm. 
 

Remember, SCSA, USPSA and IDPA allows youth under the age of 18 to shoot for free when accompanied by a  
parent or legal guardian at the monthly matches and weekly practice sessions. Bring your kids out and have some fun! 

D R Wilson News  

Vice President’s Corner 
 

The last weekend in May was a very busy time for this club. If you were here, the 
whole parking lot was filled to capacity with Quarter Midgets racers and all of their 
equipment. They were also camping on the 100 yard Outdoor Range. The race track 
(WHRRI) had a race going and the campground was full. The Action Pistol Range 
(APR) has been very busy with lots of events happening there. The ladies adventure 
had a great turnout and was quite a success. 
 

We have been busy getting things fixed at the club as they come up and have had to 
purchase some new refrigeration equipment to keep up with the demands of the 
kitchen. As of this writing the new handicap cement ramp is being finished by the 
Boy Scouts’ Eagle Project and it really looks professional! 
  

There are lots of things and events to do at the club and if you want to help out with some of these, contact the office 
and get on a workers list. Please consider helping with some volunteer hours, it is rewarding work and a good way to 
meet other club members. 
 

See you around the club! 
 

Warren Pratt 
OCSC 1st Vice President 
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On May 14, 2023, OCSC Life Member Bill Ballard 
passed away. 
 

Bill was an avid archer, and was on the OCSC Archery 
board for many years. He helped with the instructional 
program and got a lot of kids on their way to a lifetime 
of fun. 
 

The OCSC Family sends our condolences to his family 
and friends. He will truly be missed. 
 

——————————————————————- 
 

On May 21, 2023, Flo Miracle, loving wife of OCSC 
Life Member and Past President Art Miracle, passed 
away. 
 

May it give Art and his family comfort in knowing that 
we are saddened by their loss and we share in their loss. 
 

——————————————————————-- 
 

On June 12, 2023, OCSC Life Member Charlie Ostrom, 
husband of OCSC Life Member Debbie Horachowa, 
passed away. 
 

Charlie was a regular worker at our Friday Fish Fry 
dinners, and he was always fun to talk to or play cards 
with. Charlie was a great guy and he will truly be 
missed. Our condolences to Debbie. 

Muzzleloaders  -  Clan of the Wolf 

NEW 
MEMBERS 

 

 
May and June have been months for the Clan of the Wolf members. 
 

May rendezvous brought to mind a quote from Shakespeare… "Rough winds do shake the darling 
buds of May and summers lease hath all too short a day". As is usually the case, we persevered 
through the rain, cold and wind. Despite the weather, everyone had a great time. The club members should be very 
proud of the way so many pitched in and work together to get the job done. 
 

May also found the members participating in Junior Sportsmen's Adventure Day. Throngs of youngsters descended 
upon the muzzleloader grounds to learn many skills that may very well prove useful in their future. It was a busy day! 
 

June brought another opportunity to hone our skills by teaching 80 ladies some of the tricks of our trade. The second 
annual Ladies Adventure Day was thoroughly enjoyed by the women who participated and those of us working the 
event as well. The Gary and Gary show instructed the ladies in the art of making fire with flint and steel. Other Clan 
members provided tutelage in firing a muzzle loading rifle, and throwing a knife and tomahawk. For their efforts 
everyone was presented with a plate of fruit cobbler that was cooked in cast iron Dutch ovens. Congratulations to 
Monique for putting this together and doing a great job with her team. 
 

Rendezvous event winners: 
 
- Rifle - 1st  Gary Hamilton, 2nd  Walt Kowalewski,  3rd  Nick Ewing               - Pistol - Gary Bratton 
- Archery-  Gary Bratton                  - Fire starting  Art LaBelle               - Tomahawk  Rick Hamilton 
- Knife throwing  Tyler Dollarhite   - Tradegun   1st  Dave Leonard,  2nd Gary Bratton,  3rd Marv Davis 
- Aggragate Winner   Gary Bratton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 David Bates 

Kevin Boyd 

Timothy Boyd 

Baron Brown 

Richard Deshetler 

Joseph Fix 

Gerard Guidry 

Sarah Harris 

Michele Ishister 

Jeremy Kenney 

Donald Kimminau 

Mary Kish 

Christopher Kochan 

James Pawluszka 

Jeremy Peterson 

David Rash 

James Salem 

Ronald Schulte 

Jason Sprague 

Herman Thompson 

Steve Walser 

Gregory West 

Daniel Wiegand 

Keith Wuotinen 

Shadows 
With Sympathy 
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  “The Bite”  

 

  
 
It has been a busy spring for your fishing club!! 
 
In May, we participated in the Junior Sportsmen’s Adventure day helping over 70 youngsters learn about fishing, safe 
boating and how to have a good time out in nature.   We had our Coast Guard Boat Inspections and Swap meet on 
May 17th.   May was also the start of our Thursday night “Fishing League”….it has been growing each week.   
 
In June, we helped with the Women’s Adventure Day. A lot of the participants had never been out on a lake or fished 
before…..all had a great time!! 
 
We also had our 2nd Annual “FREE FISHING WEEKEND” event at Townsend Lake on June 10th. It was a great 
day on the lake with six boats, a kayak, and one canoe! All were catching fish on a picture perfect day. After fishing, 
we had an amazing shore lunch… A special thanks to Rich Dziurda and his crew for putting it all together!! We are 
looking forward to the next “Free Fishing Event” in February 2024……Hopefully we will have ICE this year… 
 
Our weekly fishing league is Thursday afternoons at 5PM and is running through July. We will be picking a different 
Oakland County lake each week. We always meet at the dock with your boat/kayak/canoe, or, you are always 
welcome to join one of the other captains on their boat. Come to a fishing club meeting, contact a club member or 
check out the fishing club page on the OCSC website for more details.  Oaklandcountysportfishingclub@gmail.com  
 
  
Come out to an Oakland County Sport Fishing Club meeting…the third Wednesday of the month @ 7PM. 
 
 
 

FISH ON!!! 
 
Christopher Finazzo 
President, Oakland County Sport Fishing Club 
248.778.5253     OaklandCountySportFishingClub@gmail.com 
 
 

The Oakland County 
Sport Fishing Club 

mailto:Oaklandcountysportfishingclub@gmail.com
mailto:OaklandCountySportFishingClub@gmail.com
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A few items came up during the Monday Board of Directors meeting that was also then brought to the D.R. Wilson 
meeting on Wednesday. I'm taking the opportunity to bring this to your attention now as we need to get right onto 
these. 
 

1.    The club as a whole depends heavily on member volunteers to run our programs and keep the club in business. 
We need to do something to let people know when help is needed and where, and we are looking for suggestions. 
Email blasts get limited response, and those I send are only going to D.R. Wilson members, where help from any club 
members could help for most general opportunities. Perhaps central volunteer/opportunity lists could be maintained 
by the office or posted online somehow. We have to do something. 
 

The Club Bar 
 

2.    We need to encourage greater use of the bar and restaurant. Any time we have events going on, please encourage 
the participants to use our facility rather than heading out to the bars and restaurants up and down Dixie Highway or 
elsewhere. We have new cooks in the kitchen, and the food is better and cheaper than most of the other nearby 
locations. Sure, alcohol is prohibited before and during your shooting, but is fine afterward. "Shots 'N Shoot" NO, 
"Shoot 'N Shots" YES.  
 

3.    New name for the Bar & Restaurant. We NEED one! The "Oakland County Sportsman's Club Bar etc." is just 
way too long, and confusing a name. People keep confusing us with the "Sportsman's Great Northern Bar and Grill" 
down the road at Dixie Hwy and Waterford Rd. We are looking for suggestions. 
 

The new name should be simple and memorable. Perhaps a single word, like "Shooters" (Which for several reasons 
isn't suitable, unfortunately.), but hopefully would relate to or make people think about what the Club is about. Yes, 
we're heavy an shooting/target sports, but don't forget the track and lake activities. Also, beware of names similar to 
other area bars, grills, and restaurants. There are a lot of them, so you'd best do an Internet search for any name you 
come up with. Perhaps something with a name similar to a place in another State or Country, but definitely not a place 
in Michigan. It probably shouldn't be something too obscure either. ("Wilson's" might honor our founders, but how 
many people would make the proper association with the name?) 
 

An appropriate image or logo, and a font, would help as well, but let's come up with a name first.  
 

Please think about this, and if your creative Muse whispers something in your ear and it checks enough of the boxes, 
call it into the office or send an email to get it on the list. Hopefully we'll have some choices to consider by the June 
or July General membership meeting.  Thank you. 
 

Rob Bauer 

Secretary D.R. Wilson R&P 

Some Food for Thought…….. 

 
THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 
 

I pledge allegiance to the flag 
Of the United States of America 

And to the republic for which it stands, 
One nation under God, indivisible, 

With liberty and justice for all. 
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Conservation Corner 
 
 

FIRE! 
 
Our dry spring has led to large fires in Canada and across northern Michigan. There is currently a high risk for fires in 
our area.  Its campfire season, so please visit www.michigan.gov/preventwildfires to learn about fire prevention and 
where and how burning is allowed. You should also check with your local fire department and township offices 
before you burn outdoors. Keep your fires contained in a “fire ring” and always have a water source and tools 
available (such as metal rakes and shovels) to put out any sparks and to completely extinguish your fire before leaving 
it for the night. 
 
If you have any conservation or habitat improvement ideas or would like to participate in OCSC’s conservation 
efforts please contact me. 
 
I am always looking for volunteers to help. The next Clinton River ‘Adopt a Stream” river monitoring will be October 
7th  2023. Contact me or www.crwc.org if you are interested in learning more. 
 
Yours in Conservation, 
 

Chris Finazzo 

finpharmer@comcast.net 

248-778-5253 

 
 

 
Specific calibers NOT allowed on Indoor Range are .223, .556, 10mm, .357 magnum, .357 Sig, 5.7 x 28. This list 

is NOT inclusive of all calibers that are NOT allowed. 
 

We have had a lot of problems with members not signing into the ranges properly. The first problem is 
people are not signing in legibly and printing full names completely. Please fill in every column including a phone 
number. Writing “on file” is not acceptable. If you are bringing a guest, YOU should sign in for them completely. 
YOU must also fill out the Guest Fee envelope with date (the same date you signed in), printing full names of 
member and each guest and amount of money in the envelope. Everyone on the range must be signed in and on a 
separate line. Do not put M + G in the column where it asks if that person in a Member or Guest. You must use a 
properly completed Guest Fee Envelope for guest fees. Do Not Put Loose Money In The Guest Fee Slot.  Do not 
put a blank envelope with money in it, into the box. Sounds crazy but members do it all the time. It is like putting 
loose money into the box (see above). 
 
If you are coming into the range and you use your swipe card to unlock the door and someone else comes in behind 
you, politely ask them to use their own swipe card to unlock the door. Do not let anyone into the range on your card 
unless they are with you. You are responsible for anyone you let into the range. 
 
Warren Pratt 
Range Safety Committee 

Range Safety Committee 

 

Conservation Pledge 
 

I give my pledge as an American to save and 
faithfully defend from waste the 
natural resources of my country 

It’s soil and minerals, it’s forests, waters, and 
wildlife 

mailto:finpharmer@comcast.net
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Archery Club News  

 

Summer has just start and it seems as we are moving along at a fast pace with all the events 
scheduled for this summer. Leagues are moving right along and we just finished two of our big 
events for the summer with another coming right up! 
 
On the weekend of June 3rd and 4th we held the MAA420 on the racetrack infield. The infield 
always presents some interesting shooting conditions.  Not only is it a unique venue for a 

tournament but the weather can also be a challenge!  On Saturday it was very warm and Sunday we had a very windy 
day.  Attendance was a little lower this year but, I think everyone that came out to shoot had a great weekend! 
 
The Traditional Archery weekend has also just concluded.  Our club members did an awesome job with the course 
and fun shoots.  The grill was going and there were some good eats to be had!  After weeks of beautiful weather 
Mother Nature decided, it was going to rain on Sunday but, luckily it didn’t seem to affect the shoot too much. 
 
As I write this months article we are preparing for another major shoot coming right up.  We will be hosting the 
NFAA Great Lakes Sectional on June 17th and 18th. This is a Field and Hunter shoot on our more technical course. 
 
On July 1st we will be holding a brand new event the, Midwest Safari Triple Crown.  The first event in the Triple 
Crown was held in South Bend, Indiana several weeks ago and there many good reviews about the shoot.  This shoot 
is on the Field and Hunter course shooting high quality paper animal targets from varying distances, with some out to 
80 yards.  There are money and fun classes for everyone to compete in. Registration is open now for this shoot.  
Check our Facebook page and website. 
 
In August, on the 5th and 6th we will be hosting the MAA Target Championship again this year, on the racetrack 
infield.  If you want to experience an awesome venue and shoot you better get signed up for this one since it will be 
moving to another club next year. 
 
On August 18th thru the 20th another new event is coming to our club which will be drawing archers from other 
countries.  We will be hosting the International Field Archery Association - North American Field Archery 
Championship.  This is sure to generate some good publicity for our club! 
 
To finish up the summer events we will be holding our 50th Anniversary Bowhunter Jamboree on September 9th and 
10th.  Don’t miss this one!    
 
Much work has been done this summer, and is continuing to be done, to get our outdoor courses in good shape for all 
the events and for our leagues. 
 
One thing that has been noticed is the lack of our own club members at many of these events.  Its puzzling to me why 
so many of our own club members don’t participate at the events at our club.  I don’t know if it’s the lack of 
knowledge about these shoots or maybe some of our club members are nervous to compete on the same stage with 
many of the area’s best archers.  One thing is for sure these events are fun and you meet many great new people.  If 
you aren’t competing at a high level, believe me, no one cares about your score!  I would really like to encourage our 
club members to come out and take part in these events.  I think once you break the ice you will find out what you 
have been missing.   
 
Please join us at the monthly Archery Club Meeting. The meetings are held on the third Wednesday of the month at 
7:00pm in the Archery Club Building. 
 
Make sure you to check the Archery Club Website often at http://ocsc-archery.org  for the latest club news as well as 
our Facebook page at https://www.faceboook.com/OcscArchery.  
   
As always, I encourage you to come and get involved with the Archery Club.  We have a great group of people! 
 
Mike McGinnis 
Archery Club President  

http://ocsc-archery.org
https://www.faceboook.com/OcscArchery
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Women’s Adventure Day Thank You! 

A heartfelt “thank you” to our Sponsors (listed above)  A special thank you to Connie Simon, NRA Keynote 
speaker Suzanne Anglewicz and the numerous volunteers! (approximately 70) Thank you for making this day 
possible. 
 
To our many supply donors:  The McVety Family: Dennis, Janay and Jerry, Gary & Melissa Seeback, Lynn 
McClelland & Jeff Quinn, Samantha Matson, Bill Meyer & Gordon Doda, Joani Dick, Michele Danials, Sebrina 
Borth an Lori Card w/ Wild Card Outdoors Adventures. 
 
Group Leaders: Joann Ayotte , Tamara Ewald,  Jan Klym, Juli Simon, Savannah Mark,Tina Trosper, Joani Dick, 
Lynn McClelland, Michele Danials & Amie Farnun. 
 
For all the prizes:  Jay Sporting Goods, Kroger, Square One, NRA, Carhartt, Sunrise Archery, Lifepointe 
Chiropractic, Scott & Patty DeShetler: Strive Recreational Therapy. 
 
Check out OCSC Facebook page soon to view the photos of the days event.  
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We will be collecting and packing snacks and toiletries for our deployed military on July 20th at 4pm 

Desert Angels at Work at OCSC 
 

Desert Angels, Inc. 
http://TheDesertAngel.org 

JULY  
July 20 Thursday  4 - 6pm  Packing Party Celebrating FREEDOM 

Oakland County Sportsman Club, 4770 Waterford RD. Clarkston 
July 25 Tuesday Packing Party  Celebrating FREEDOM  

Hope Lutheran Church, 7355 Silver Lake Rd, Linden, MI 48451 
July 27 Thursday Packing Party  

ZONTA CLUB of Flint Celebrating FREEDOM  
Cause & Affect Gallery, 126 N Leroy St, Fenton, MI 48430 

Single serving packets 
Protein bars 
Beef jerky 
Nuts 
Peanuts 
Hot Chocolate Coffee 
Trail mix 
Animal Crackers 
Blank cards/envelope/stamp they can 
send 
Dried fruit 
Granola bars 

Cans of fruit 
Cans of pasta 
Tuna  Cans or packets  
Chicken 
Slim Jims 
Fruit roll ups 
Rice Krispy treats 
Single serving drink miss 
Puzzle books 
Girl Scout Cookies 
Homemade cards/envelopes/stamps 
Special letter from YOU 

Toiletries - soap, washrags, razor 
Small shampoo 
Tooth paste/brush 
Baby Wipes 
Hard candy 
Cookies/crackers  
 
We ALWAYS need postage.  
Monthly we ship 100 - 150 boxes 
$20.00 for each box! 
            
              NO Aerosol  

Hello Everyone! I have been very sick, I spent 11 days in the hospital. I had Gallbladder surgery, and developed 
pancreatitis. On top of that, Charlie fell and fractured his pelvis! We are both home healing, slow and steady!! I am 
forever thankful and grateful for my family, great neighbors, and friends! 
 

We will resume packing parties in July! 
 

Thanks to Laura - Momma Q, who has made sure every contact we have has received June packages. I just received 
the message below asking for your help, we will collect items and send boxes to them soon. 
 

Thank you 
Louise 

Good morning. I wanted to thank you and your team for all that you do! Your packages delivered here at MK 
Romania have done more than you know for our service members. These small reminders of home do so much in 
boosting morale for all. After speaking with the Red Cross team, I will be moving to our site in Lithuania, it seems 
that they have little to no resources for the 1,500+ service members at their site. I wanted to reach out to you to not 
only give thanks, but to ask if you can spread the love to this site as well. This site is in the middle of the forest and 
has a very limited PX and the nearest town is almost two hours away. 

I would like to thank you guys and gals for your 
hard work and dedication. Today as Myself and 

some of my fellow dog handlers were 
reorganizing our k-9 supply closet I found a box 
with a bunch of k-9 goodies and a postcard from 

your organization and I must say that on behalf of 
the kennels out here in Djibouti Africa "THANK 
YOU" words can not express how good it makes 

us feel to know that someone besides us cares 
about our 4 legged soldiers  as much as we do. 

Once again your hard work and dedication is very 
much appreciated. 

 

http://thedesertangel.org/
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WATERFORD HILLS ROAD RACING (WHRRI) 
STICKY TIRES NEWS LETTER  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
We are now a third of the way through our season- time flies! I think we have been very well behaved, both in our 
driving and our car preparation. I hope I’m not jinxing us, but we have yet to be called out to twist away on a quarter 
mile long oil spill! 
 
Race weekend 2 with our SCCA guests drew quite a crowd, both racers and spectators. We had 110 cars registered for 
the weekend. Hats off to Mary Shilloff and Tracie Morlewski for how smoothly registration went. Hats off too, to 
Jerry Shilloff and his stewards for the well run weekend.   
 
We continue to have a good crowd of flaggers at the corners. Ron Cech is still doing an amazing job. Since I’m 
heaping praise on volunteers, the epitome of dedication has to be Pam Krantz.  Feeling terrible and temporarily 
wheelchair bound, she is having Ron wheel her into the Paddock Shoppe so she and Sharon, her sidekick, can open 
for business. 
 
Jerry Pintar shopped for and bought us a new grill for our Saturday night cookouts. I can’t wait to use it on Saturday 
of Race weekend 3. I hope you can plan to stay and enjoy food, drink and the company of your fellow racers. We 
appreciate a donation and possibly a dish to pass. 
 
I have pretty much decided to close each Sticky Tires with a reminder that we are already members of OCSC and that 
we owe the club our loyalty and participation. As is the case with WHRRI, it seems that 95 percent of the work gets 
done by 5 percent of the members. Despite there being more than 130 WHRRI members, I don’t think I see more than 
10 of us at the OCSC general membership meeting. We can do better. Think about it! 
 
See you at the track. 
Brian Murphy 

 

 
 
Grab your shotgun, grab a friend and come out to OCSC Shotgun Club to join in the fun! 
Warm weather (well, mostly warm) has arrived and the OCSC shotgun club is humming with 
activity.  
 
There's a new Board at the club: 

Michael Graham- President 
Ron Berezniaci – VP 
Ed Keiser – Secretary 

Dan Valentini – Treasurer 
 

OCSC Shotgun thanks the prior management team. 
 
A new league is just getting underway so come on out and join the competition!  League applications are available at 
the Shotgun club house desk. 
 
The club has already hosted several “Steak & Shoot” events with more scheduled through the summer. These are fun 
events for participants... shoot 25 clay targets and then relax and enjoy a delicious steak dinner. These events are ideal 
for corporate/team events. Contact Dan (248-752-6562) or Michael (248-417-5951) for details. 
 
Hope to see you soon! 
 
Michael Graham 
President, Shotgun Club 

Shotgun News 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

 

Please send your detailed “classified ad” email to:  ocscmag@comcast.net 
(Please be aware the magazine goes to press over a week before it is sent out) 

 
Ads will need to be in by the first Wednesday of each month to be published in the following publication. 

Let us know that your stuff has been sold! 

 

Are you a gun collector looking for that special piece 
that you never thought you’d find? Well, Bill 

Gilmore is your guy! Bill has so many collectable 
pieces that we couldn’t fit them all in one ad! 

 

Bill is a member of the NRA, Colt Collectors’  

Association, Michigan 

Antique Arms Collectors. 
 

He holds his U.S. Federal Firearms License 
(CC&R), Canada Possession & Acquisition License 

(restricted & non-restricted). Bill also buys, sells, 
and trades firearms as well as gives appraisals.  

 

Give Bill a call at 586-615-5050 to see if he has 
what you’re looking for! 

1989 SeaRay 268 Sundance For Sale - $18,000 OBO 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Length OA over 30 ft. 

Bean 8.5 ft legal to tow without a permit 

Engine 454 330HP, 100 gal fuel tank 

12 volt oil removal system 

33 gal fresh water tank, 30 gal black water tank 

Refrig/Freezer 110/12 volt 

Two burner stove 110 & alcohol 
 

Call 248-343-2770 for more details! 

FOR SALE!! 
 

1960 14ft Boat and Trailer  -  $1,500.00 
 

10HP Evinrude Motor 
Runs great (has oil/gas mix) 
 

Electric Trolling Motor 
Plus more! 
 

Call Richard Dunlap 
231-884-2994 

For sale like new Hoyt Stratos bow with tons of extras 
included. Bow was purchased October 2022 and I've only shot 
150 arrows through it.  Here is the list of everything that's 
included:   Hoyt Stratos 40 Bow, Achieve XP sight, Trinity 
arrow rest, Shrewd carbon fiber stabilizers, Avalon arrow 
quiver, Gold tip arrow case, Aurora Pro Line Bow case 
 

If interested, please text 586-991-9627 Thanks!   Price: $2250 
 
  

Jägermeister Machine for sale! 
 

Currently resides at OCSC, but needs a new home! Make 
an offer, call Bill Dau at 248-606-0076. Comes with a bot-

tle of Jägermeister! 
 

 

HAVE SOMETHING TO SELL OR WANT TO 

ADVERTISE YOUR SALE, LIST IT HERE FOR FREE! 

mailto:ocscmag@comcast.net
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OAKLAND COUNTY 
SPORTSMEN’S CLUB 
MINUTES/GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING, May 31, 2023 
 

The meeting was called to order at 
8:00 PM by President Gary Mobley 
The meeting was opened with the 
Pledge to United States Flag and the 
Conservation Pledge 
 
The role of officers was called by the 
secretary. Carl Bidinger 
 
Motion by   Ted Johnson / David 
Black to approve excuses of absent 
officers. Passed 
 
Motion by Scott Deshettler / Ron 
Hall Archery to accept the minutes of 
the April 2023 General membership 
meeting. Passed 
 
Motion by Pat Larsen / Rob Bauer to 
accept the minutes of the May 2023 
Board of Directors Meeting. 
 
Motion by Wayne Johnston / Jerry 
Pintar to accept the Treasurer’s report 
of May as published.  
 
14 new members were introduced by 
Dennis Tucker 
 
President’s Comments:  Gary Mobley 
Past weekend was busy with Quarter 
Midgets and Waterford Hills both 
having big races. In order to continue 
offering steak frys on General 
membership meeting night we need a 
committed crew of volunteers to set 
up and run the event. 4 -5 folks 
should do it. 
 
PROGRAM SUBJECT Michigan 
Pheasant Hunting Initiative 
Ken Dalton and Jack Amerman gave 
a presentation on pheasant hunting in 
Michigan and how the Pheasant hunt 
program operates and is doing. They 
ask that you call your state reps and 
ask that they support the program 
 
ARCHERY:  Ron Elam 
Archery has 4 tournament in the next 
5 weeks We are looking volunteers to 
help with setup, 
break down, and workbees to make 
all of these tournaments successful. 

Michigan Archery Association 420 is 
Saturday, June 3-4 at 8:30 am on the 
race track infield. 
Field layout is Thursday, June 1 at 
5:00 pm. Shooting bale and general 
tournament setup is 
Friday, June 2 at 5:00 pm. 
Michigan Longbow 3D Shoot is 
Saturday, June 3 at 8:00 am – 3:00 
pm. 
Ladies Adventure Day is Saturday, 
June 3 at 9:00 am – 5:00 pm on the 
Indoor Archery Range. 
Traditional Archery Shoot is Friday, 
June 9 from 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm and 
Saturday, June 10 from 
8:00 am – 4:00 pm. On Sunday, June 
11 from 9:00 am – 2:00 pm all bow 
styles are welcome to 
shoot. 
National Field Archery Association 
Great Lakes Outdoor Sectional 
tournament is June 17-18 at 
9:00 am. 
Midwest Safari Triple Crown is July 
1 from 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Junior Olympic Archery 
Development (JOAD) continues on 
Sundays, 1:30-4:00 pm on the FITA 
field. 
Summer Leagues continue through 
June. Come out and shoot with any of 
the leagues. 
3D League is Tuesdays starting at 
9:00 am and 4:00 pm 
FITA League is Wednesdays at 6:00 
pm 
Field &amp; Hunter League is 
Thursdays starting at 9:00 am and 
4:00 pm 
Workbees are on Wednesdays at 9 
am to prepare for all of these unique 
tournaments in the 
woods coming this summer. We also 
have many do it yourself projects. All 
volunteers will earn 
work hours for their support. Contact 
an Archery Board member for 
details. 
Next Archery meeting is June 21, 
7:00 pm. 
Check the main club or Archery 
websites for details and updates. 
 
D.R Wilson Raffle drawing 
The 5 gun raffle winners were drawn.  
 
 

SPECIAL EVENTS  
Ed Kretsch would like to re-instate 
the club Honor Guard anyone 
interested see Ed 
 
MUZZLE LOADERS: Kerry Bush 
Rendezvous was great we had 47 
shooters participate and many more 
came by to say hi and just be part of 
camp 
 
CLUB MANAGERS REPORT: No 
Report 
             QUARTER MIDGET CLUB 
No Report 
BAR REPORT No Report 
BLDGS/GRDS/WORKBEES:  No 
Report 
BULLS EYE No Report 
CONSTITUTION & BY-LAWS: No 
Report 
CONSERVATION: No Report 
FISHING No Report 
             ROAD RACE No Report 
             NOMINATING 
COMMITTEE No Report 
             FINANCE & PLANNING 
No Report 
             MUCC No Report 
WOMENS AUXILLARY No Report 
SHOTGUN  No Report 
             
Club member William Cohron Jr 
would have won $20.00 IF he were 
here. Next months prize will be 
$30.00.  
 
Motion by Al Jacobs / Ryan Ferdon 
to adjourn 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 
PM 
 
 Respectfully submitted by Carl 
Bidinger Executive Board Secretary 
 
 



 

 18     The Oakland County Sportsman | OCSC.Club | July 2023 

OAKLAND COUNTY 
SPORTSMEN’S CLUB 
BOD MEETING, JUNE 12, 2023 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by 
Chairperson Marce Wojtyca 
The meeting was opened with the Pledge to United 
States Flag and the Conservation Pledge 
 
A moment of silence for deceased members. 
 
The role of officers was called by the secretary. 
Joseph Kapelczak 
 
Motion by John Brundage / Ron Hall (jr) to approve 
excuses of absent officers.  
Passed 27Y. 
 
Itroduction of Guest: 
Monique Matson: The Oakland County Sportsmen’s 
Club Ladies Adventure Day was a huge success and 
thanks to all who helped. 
 
Ballot of New Members: 
There were 35 ballots for 20 new members all approved. 
 
Motion to Approve Minutes of previous Board of 
Directors meeting:  
Motion by Dan Valentini / Ted Johnston  Passed 27Y. 
 
Treasurer’s report:  Rick Hotchkiss 
Motion to approve Ed Kretsch / Rob Bauer Passed 27Y. 
 
 
Additions to the agenda:  
Item # 9 Repair and Maintenance Fund & Capital 
Improvement Fund. 
Item # 10 Fishing Site crushed stone 
 
                Communication and bills Gary Mobley  
                 None 
 
President’s Comments Gary Mobley 
Name the Bar. 
The bar and restaurant food is great and we need more 
of the club membership to take place and using the bar 
and the restaurant facilities to its maximum. 
We have daily specials for lunch as advertised. 
We need volunteers for the spring trimming of all the 
clubs landscaping facilities. 
The campground has 20 sites and you must register with 
the office to use one of the sites and the sites should not 
be for storing a facility. 
There is a burn band so no fires can be lit in the 
campground area. 
Electricity is supplied to all the campground sites. 
I need five volunteers for this year’s nominating 
committee and four people have volunteered, Ed 
Kretsch, Gene Lund, Ron Hall (ar) and Marce Wojtyca. 
 
Managers’ report: None 
 
             Finance and planning committee report: Doug 
Hughson 
None 
 
Old Business:  Zip recruiting. 
 
New Business:   
Item # 1 Motion # 1 Bill Klym / John Brundage to 
approve monies not to exceed $25,000 for the purchase 
of 23 skids of clay targets and one skid of rabbit clay 
targets for the shotgun club. Passed 27Y. 
 
Item #2 Motion #2 John Borth / Ron Hall (ar) to 
approve monies not to exceed $6000 for the purchase of 
3D archery targets and inserts for the archery club. 
Passed 27Y. 
 
Item #3 Motion # 3   Dan Valentini / Chuck Murphy to 
allow the Boy Scout troop to build a storage shed on the 
muzzle loader range. The muzzleloaders club has 
approved the building of the storage shed. Passed 27 Y. 
 
Item # 4 Motion # 4 John Brundage / Al Jacobs to allow 
the implementation of a hold harmless and 

indemnification agreement. Passed 27 Y. 
 
Item # 5 Motion # 5 Jeremy Dean / Rob Bauer to 
approve monies not to exceed $1782 for the DR Wilson 
July expenses. Passed 27Y. 
 
Item # 6 Motion # 6 Al Jacobs / Dan Valentini to 
approve single shooter rule for the action pistol range. 
To allow highly qualified individuals to use the action 
pistol range alone for the purpose of practice once all 
requirements have been met. Passed 16Y 4N 7O. 
 
Item # 7 Motion # 7 Jerry Pintar / Gene Lund to approve 
monies not to exceed $7000 for the purchase of safe and 
prizes for the ministry safe raffle. Passed 27Y. 
 
Item # 8 Motion # 8 Ted Johnston / Ron Hall (ar) to 
approve monies not to exceed $5000 for the purchase of 
club merchandise for the club’s store. 
Note: items like shirts jackets and hats. Passed 27 Y. 
 
Item # 9 Motion # 9 Ed Kretsch / John Brundage to 
double the monthly contribution to the repairs and 
maintenance fund and the capital improvement fund 
until they are caught up to date. Passed 27Y. 
 
Item # 10 Motion # 10 Aaron Mastro / Jerry Pintar to 
approve $500 for crushed stone to be placed in areas 
around the fishing site. Passed 27Y. 
 
ARCHERY: John Borth    
The National Field Archery Association Great Lakes 
outdoor sectional tournament is June 17 and 18th at 9 
AM. 
The Midwest Safari Triple Crown is July 1 from 9 AM 
to 3 PM. 
The Junior Olympic Archery Development (JOAD) 
continues on Sundays, 130 to 4 PM on the FI TA field. 
Summer leagues are coming to an end in July. Come out 
and shoot with any of the leagues. 
3D league is Tuesday’s starting at 9 AM and 4 PM. 
FI TA league is Wednesdays at 6 PM. 
Field and Hunter league is Thursdays starting at 9 AM 
and 4 PM. 
Next archery meeting is June 21 at 7 PM followed by 
July 19 at 7 PM. 
Check the main club or archery website for details and 
updates. 
 
 
CONSTITUTION & BY-LAWS None 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE Need one more 
volunteer member. 
 
 
BUILDINGS 1 VP Warren Pratt. 
The old freezers are gone. 
One 3 door freezer and one to door freezer are now in 
place. 
A generator has been donated to the club and the 
hookup is in progress. 
 
 GROUNDS 2 VP Shawn Shilling 
As Given. 
 
Dr. Wilson Rifle & Pistol Eric Larson 
US PSA was held on May 14 with $980 collected and 
June 11 with $964 collected. 
SCSA was held on May 17 with $364 collected and 
May 21 with $494 collected and May 31 with $200 
collected and June 4 with $302 collected. 
ID PA was held on May 29 with $710 collected. 
Now holding Saturday squads for Sunday SCSA 
matches to accommodate more shooters and midweek 
SCSA matches twice a month for SCSA both of which 
will bring in additional range revenue. SCSA is growing 
and will be a premier shooting sport at this club. 
A PR match revenue since the last Board of Directors 
meeting was $4169 inclusive of bowling pin and casual 
steel plates shoot, or hundred and $55 for June 3, 2023 
as noted. 
Bowling pin shoots and casual steel plate shoots are now 
occurring on the AA PR on the first Saturday of the 
month. 
Tuesday night is high power practice underway from 5 

PM to dusk. 
Our first practical competition shooting league PCFL 
match is scheduled for July 2 with a great response thus 
far on registered shooters. We will continue to augment 
the schedule with PCSL on the APR, bringing in more 
shooters and revenue to the club. 
APR range rentals are active and resulting in great range 
use and income. 
Woodside Church was sent an invoice for $2100 
recently. 
A new customer St. Joseph’s Church will begin using 
the range for training starting June 13 and continue 
through the fall on the second Tuesday evening of each 
month. 
Kensington church has selected five dates for summer 
and fall for their training. 
The first DR Wilson fundraiser resulted in $12,000 for 
the range improvement program the second fundraiser is 
being planned with gun selection underway and will be 
concluding at the August membership meeting. 
 
 
Junior Rifle:   Ed Kretsch 
None 
 
Fishing: Chris Finazzo 
Weekly fishing league is Thursday evenings and will 
run through July 27. 
Next is the June 15 at 5 PM. Check the fishing club 
website or contact the club website for details. 
Next free fishing weekend event February 2024. 
 
Conservation & MUCC: Chris Finazzo 
None. 
 
 
Muzzleloaders : Bill Klym 
Troop 185 is setting a split rail fence at the 
muzzleloading range the troop will be there on June 23 
and 24th. 
 
Quarter Midgets:  
None 
 
Shotgun  Dan Valentini 
Junior shotgun begins June 12. 
 
W.H.R.R.I.  None 
 
 Bar: Is Busy 
 
Special Events: Friends Report 
Tickets are now on sale through the office or any 
committee member. Tickets are $100. 
We will be selling tickets at the general membership 
meeting in June and July, the reverse raffle drawings 
will be on the August 6. 
 
Good of the order: no motions 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 PM, John Brudage / 
Chris Finazzo Passed 27  Y. Respectively submitted by 
Joseph Kapelczak secretary. 
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CLUB OFFICE HOURS  

Tues-Sat  9am-5pm  

CLOSED SUN & MON 

Main Club Office Phone 

248-623-0444  Website ocsc.club 

Kitchen Hours  Saturday 1pm-5pm    (Bar open till 8pm) 

Kitchen Hours  Sunday 1pm-6pm    (Bar open till 8pm) 

Tue - Thur Noon - 10pm     (Bar open till 11pm) 

Bar opens Friday at 12 Noon  -  till 8pm 

Kitchen open 12  -  8pm full bar menu 

Every Friday Fish Fry 12 Noon  -  8pm 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE CALENDAR ONLY REFLECTS SPECIAL EVENTS, CLUB 

CLOSINGS, AND CLUB MEETINGS. THERE IS NOT ENOUGH ROOM TO POST ALL 

LEAGUE INFO. PLEASE CHECK OUR WEBSITE FOR THE FULL CLUB CALENDAR AS 

WELL AS PAGE 19 FOR THE RANGE CLOSING PAGE.  

July 2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri Sat 
 

 

       

 

    

 
    1  Club Tour 11am/ 

         Main Lobby 
 

Bowling Pin$ Steel 

Plate 10-2pm 
 

SCSA Match setup 

2-4pm 

2  Office Closed 
 

SCSA Match 

10-3pm 

 

3  Office Closed 
 

Executive 

Board Mtg 

7:30 

 

 

 

 

4  7pm Boy 

      Scouts  

 

 

 

5  
 

7pm WHRRI 

         Mtg 
 

7 pm 

Muzzleloader 

Mtg 

 

 

6 
 

7pm 

MMRA Mtg  

 
 

 

 

7  Fish Fry  12-8pm 8  Club Tour 11am/ 

           Main Lobby 
 

Band Night with 

Whiskey Business 
 

USPSA Match 

setup 9-3pm 
 

MMRA Race #4 

Qualifying 

9  Office Closed 
 

WHRRI Open 

Track Day 

10am-6pm 
 

Archery 3D 

Shoot 9-2pm 
 

USPSA Match 

10-4pm 
 

MMRA Race #5 

Qualifying 

10 Office Closed 
 

7:30 BOD Mtg 

 

 

11  7pm Boy 

         Scouts  
 

7pm 

Planning 

Committee 

Mtg 

 

 

12  
 

7pm DR 

Wilson Mtg 

13 14 Fish Fry  12-8pm 

 

IDPA Match setup 

1pm-Dusk 

15  Club Tour 11am/ 

         Main Lobby 
 

IDPA Match 

10-3pm 

16  Office Closed 

 

17 Office Closed 18  7pm Boy 

         Scouts 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

19 

 

7pm Archery 

Mtg 
 

7pm Fishing 

Club Mtg 
 

 

20 
 

Desert Angels 

Pack party 4-6pm 
 

7:30pm Women’s 

Aux Mtg 
 

7pm Friends Mtg 

21 Fish Fry  12-8pm 

 

WHRRI Vintage 

Race 

22  Club Tour 11am/ 

         Main Lobby 
 

WHRRI Vintage 

Race 

23  Office Closed 
 

WHRRI Vintage 

Race 

24 Office Closed 25  7pm Boy 

         Scouts 
 

7pm 

Shotgun 

Mtg 
 

 

26   
New Member 

Orientation 

Indoor Range 

6:30 till 8pm 
 

General 

Membership 

Meeting 8pm 

27 

  

28 Fish Fry  12-8pm   

 

29  Club Tour 11am/ 

         Main Lobby 
 

WHRRI Race #4 
 

USPSA Match 

setup 9-3pm 

(provisional) 

30 Office Closed 
 

WHRRI Race #4 
 

USPSA Match 

10-4pm 

(provisional) 

31 Office Closed      


